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Dear Friends,

This summer, CUCS teams have been working across New York City to ensure that
people experiencing homelessness are safe, supported, and connected to care.
When extreme heat triggers a Code Red alert, our Street Outreach teams act quickly,
bringing water, shelter access, and compassionate engagement to those living
outdoors. These interactions often begin with a simple hello and grow into the
trusting relationships that make lasting change possible.

On Staten Island, Janian Medical Care is canvassing the streets near the ferry
terminal to connect people with healthcare providers, housing opportunities, and
benefits. This work shows how a consistent presence can open doors to stability and
health.

At the Hannigan, CUCS’ flagship family supportive housing program in Harlem,
volunteers from Catchment Capital co-hosted a summer carnival with our on-site
staff, creating a joyful event where families gathered, children played, and lifelong
memories were made. Events like these remind us that stability is built on community
and connection as well as housing.

Your support makes this work possible. Together, we are showing that care and
compassion can open doors and build the trust that leads to lasting change. Every
interaction matters and every step forward reminds us that no one should face
hardship alone. Because of you, CUCS can continue walking alongside every
vulnerable New Yorker on their journey toward housing, healing, and hope.

With gratitude,

Dawn M. Pinnock
President and Chief Executive Officer

Code Red

CUCS Street Outreach helps clients stay safe in the summer heat

During the summer months, it’s common to see more New Yorkers spending time
outside. That includes people experiencing homelessness. For them, being outdoors
isn’t a choice, it’s a reality they live with every day. At CUCS, our goal is to help every
homeless New Yorker find a path to stable housing. For those living on the street,
that path often starts with members of our Street Outreach teams.

High summer temperatures in the city can be life-threatening, especially for people
experiencing homelessness. The Department of Homeless Services issues a Code
Red alert when temperatures are forecasted to reach 100 degrees or higher in a day,
or 95 degrees or higher for two days in a row. During these extreme heat events, and
work becomes even more urgent.

During Code Red, CUCS Street Outreach teams significantly increase street
canvassing to ensure our most vulnerable neighbors are safe and connected to care
and shelter. Teams are also equipped with additional supplies such as sunscreen and
cold water to protect clients in the short term, and we offer transportation to city
cooling centers when needed.

Street Outreach is made up of mobile teams of social workers, case managers, and
when needed, medical and psychiatric providers. These teams go out each and
every day to find and connect with individuals and families living unsheltered,
wherever they are.

The work often starts with something small: a smile, an ice cold bottle of water, or
just a hello. If someone isn’t ready to accept help, that’s okay. The team will return
again and again; checking in, listening, and offering support. Over time, this
consistent presence helps to build trust.

When a client is ready, Street Outreach connects them to the services they need.
That includes help replacing lost documents like a birth certificate or Social Security
card. Others need help with transportation to a shelter or transitional housing. We
also connect many clients to medical or psychiatric care provided by CUCS’s
healthcare affiliate, Janian Medical Care. As always, these plans are coordinated with
respect and consent and are guided by the goals of the individuals CUCS serves.

Code Red is about saving lives in the moment, but it is also about creating the
relationships that move people toward lasting change. Every act of care brings
someone closer to safety today and to permanent housing in the future.

“Being able to help a group of individuals that are usually
neglected makes me feel happy because I know their voices
are being heard… they get a second chance to change their
life.”

-Charlotte, CUCS Street Outreach Case Manager

Street Psychiatry on Staten Island

An interview with Chisom, Janian Psychiatric Nurse Practitioner

Can you describe what a typical day looks like for you?
My focus is on the Staten Island side. I usually take the 9 a.m. ferry and start my day
canvassing the terminal, the railway, and the bus stations. I look for anyone who is
visibly street homeless. We are out here to engage with them and build rapport.

We offer harm reduction supplies, hygiene kits, and most importantly, we offer
shelter and housing. That’s our main goal. We also help connect people with a
primary care doctor if needed, and we can support them with services like health
insurance, income support, SSI, or SSD if they have a disability. But the first step is
always engagement and trust.

How do you approach those initial interactions?
When I encounter someone who’s street homeless, I greet them and try to make a
connection. Sometimes they respond, and sometimes they don’t want to talk. That’s
okay.

For those who are willing to speak with me, I make sure it’s a friendly interaction. I
might start with, “How’s it going?” It’s a balance. I don’t want to push too hard to
make a conversation happen, but I want them to know I’m here and I’m available.
When they’re ready, we’re ready.

What led you to this work and why did you choose Janian’s Street Psychiatry
program?
I graduated from Graceland University in Iowa with a goal of becoming a psychiatric
nurse practitioner. I used to think psychiatry was just inpatient or outpatient. When I
first heard about the street psychiatry model, I knew I wanted to give it a shot.
A friend of mine who works at CUCS told me about Janian and how they support
you, encourage growth, and prioritize ongoing education. So, I made the choice to
join the team in March of 2025. I always thought I’d wind up working in an office, but
now I work out in the field. It’s been a great decision.

Even though I’ve lived in New York City for 20 years, it was my first time taking the
ferry and my first time stepping foot on Staten Island. So, the whole experience felt
very new, in a good way. I’m still learning from my colleagues and experts who’ve
been in this field for a while.

Can you share a recent client success story?
Yes! I recently helped a client get housing two weeks ago. It was a journey.
This client was partially ambulatory but used a wheelchair. One day, I got a call that
there might be an opening at an accessible Safe Haven. I was able to get him off the
street and placed there. We still keep in contact. Last time we spoke, he said he was
doing well. He now has health insurance and access to the services he needs.

What do you wish more New Yorkers understood about homelessness?
They are people. Some come from poor families, but some come from wealthy
families. I know of one street homeless client who used to work at a big law firm.
Sometimes, people have serious accidents that lead to homelessness.
Circumstances brought them to this point, but it’s not the end of the world. If they
get assistance, they can get back on their feet.

There’s a perception that you have to stay away from someone who is homeless.
New Yorkers should know it’s okay to say, “Hi”.

Summer Fun for Families

Family Carnival at the Hannigan Family Supportive Housing program

On July 31, the Hannigan came alive with laughter, play, and community at the
Summer Carnival!

Children and families living at the Hannigan spent the afternoon jumping in the
bouncy castle, playing games, and enjoying pizza, Italian ices, and colorful clouds of
cotton candy. A photo booth captured bright smiles and playful moments. Without a
doubt, everyone created memories that will last well beyond the summer.

A huge thanks goes to Alex Rose, CUCS’ Board Chair, and the incredible volunteers
from Catchment Capital, whose energy and kindness made the day truly special.
From spinning cotton candy to helping kids with games, they brought heart and fun
to every corner of the event.

President and CEO Dawn M. Pinnock was on site to welcome the volunteers and
share more about the Hannigan model, expressing appreciation for their generous
support and the impact it has on CUCS families.

About the Hannigan:

Located in Harlem and named in honor of CUCS founder Tony Hannigan, the
Hannigan offers 116 apartments for low-income individuals and families, and
individuals and families with experiences of homelessness, including those with
complex psychiatric and medical needs.  

The Hannigan offers on-site services, available to all tenants, including crisis
prevention and intervention, benefits assistance, household management and
coaching, and employment assistance. Primary medical care and psychiatric
services are provided at the residence’s on-site medical suite through CUCS’
acclaimed Janian Medical Care program. The building also offers amenities such as
24-hour on-site security, teaching kitchen, rooftop green roof, landscaped yard and
play area, laundry facilities, computer lab, a gym, and bike storage.

“It was a great event to be a part of. I love having the chance to
show friends and colleagues all of the amazing work CUCS does
every day.”

- Alex Rose, CUCS Board Chair

Your support can help CUCS build stability, provide
outreach, and offer meaningful activities that create lasting
memories for clients and their families.

Together, we can reach more people where they are and help
them grow, thrive, and look forward to brighter futures.

Give today

Thank you for reading the CUCS Report. Our goal is to make sure New Yorkers are well-informed as we continue
our work to help people rise from poverty, exit homelessness, and be healthy.

The CUCS Report is a publication of the Center for Urban Community Services.

Do you have questions about the CUCS Report, our services, facilities or programs? Contact:
devcom@cucs.org
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